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Dear Parents/Carers,  
  
On behalf of all the staff and governors, I would like to wish all the Dean Field families 
a Happy New Year. We do hope you all had a very merry Christmas and enjoyed the 
festive period.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

I would like to say a very big thank you to all our parents, pupils and school staff. This 
week has been a very challenging week due to the adverse weather conditions we 
have seen. Making decisions about school closures/opening is incredibly stressful for 
school leaders and so I am really pleased that we managed to open for all but one day 
this week and that attendance has been so high. A great team effort!  

As we begin a new year, with so much to look forward to, building on the successes of 
2024, I would like to remind parents that we operate an open-door policy and are     
always here should parents need us.  

Our Pastoral Manager, Mrs Stansfield, is out on the playground before and after school 
should parents wish to speak with her. I can be contacted via the school office,      
Seesaw or via my direct email: head@deanfieldschool.co.uk and if I am unavailable 
then Miss Brambani, Deputy Headteacher will be there for you.  

Class teachers are available to message via Seesaw. Please do be mindful that we 
won’t always be able to respond straight away, particularly class teachers, who will 
most likely respond after the teaching day has finished (between 3pm – 5pm). We will 
endeavor to get back to you as soon as we are able to and appreciate your patience at 
busy times.  

I look forward to working together with you over the course of the coming year.  

Mrs F. Pether  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



SAFEGUARDING 
 

 

Welcome back 
 
Dear Mums, Dads and Carers,  
 
The Safeguarding Team would like to wish you all a very healthy and happy new year 
– 2025 already! It’s been lovely to welcome the children back to school after the festive 
break and to hear all of their excited chatter about what they’ve been up to with you 
and their wider families.  
 
I’m sure many of the children will have received gifts that enable them to go online so it 
is a good opportunity to give some thought as to how we can all support them to stay 
safe in the virtual world, particularly with the rise of AI technology and the associated 
difficulties that brings in terms of distinguishing between the fake and real world. With 
that in mind, we urge you to be more vigilant around what children are seeing and    
doing when you’re not in the same room. 
 
Please seek parental controls on all technology where children can access the         
Internet. 



ONLINE SAFETY 
 
 



Whole School Values  
 
As a school, our vision is ‘Learning without Limits’ and being guided by our school   
values.  

 
 
This half term’s focus value is … 

 
Determination and Perseverance 



CAMHs Workshop 
 

On Tuesday this week year 3 and year 5 had a workshop from Calderdale CAMHs about deal-
ing with anger.  
 
It taught them that it’s completely natural to feel anger and some really good ways to deal 
with these emotions when they do arise!  



  



 

 



School Lottery 
 
So far we have raised a huge £3000 through the School Lottery. If you would like to 
support our school and help us raise funds  to provide extra resources for the children, 
improve the school environment and organise extracurricular activities such as music, 
art and sport please sign up and be in with a chance of winning the super draw or 
£1000 cash! 
 
Cash prizes are guaranteed weekly for one player locally plus money for school. You 
can also win up to £25,000!  
 
Follow the link to sign up— https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/play. 



Week commencing Monday 13th January 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 



DIARY DATES 

 

REMINDER: All school fees, dinner money, extended provision and 
Nursery fees need to be paid in advance. 
We do not offer any credit and there are no exceptions. 
Please pay fees on time. 

REMINDER: We are a nut free school and we would appreciate 
that any lunchboxes do not include nut products to protect the    
children in school with nut allergies. 

 
REMINDER: If your child has asthma please ensure they 
have an inhaler in school and you have filled out a medical 
form at the school office. Thank you. 

DATE EVENT 

Tuesday 21st January Year 5 Headingley Water Trip 

Tuesday 21st January Family Learning Year 1 

Wednesday 29th January Reception Sea Life Centre Trip 



 
 
 

 
 

 

This Weeks Attendance 
 

Congratulations to Ireland class who had the highest 
attendance in the school this week. Well done to    
Poland class for coming second. I am seriously      
concerned of classes who are below 96%. Meetings 
with parents of children who are of concern will occur. 
 
If your child is absent from school please contact the 
school  office on 01422 258258 before 9.00am.  
 
It is important we are aware of the reason for your 
child/children’s absence. It becomes a safeguarding 
concern if parents do not inform school when their 
child/children are absent. Please contact the school  
office on the first day of absence before 9am stating 
reasons for any absence. This will avoid absences   
being recorded as unauthorised.  
 
If you have any concerns or questions surrounding 
your child/children’s attendance please do not       
hesitate to contact me. 
 
Many thanks,  
Loraine Stansfield,  Pastoral Manager 

Group % Attendance 

Mexico 85% 

China 86.9% 

Australia 76.1% 

Poland 87.8% 

Kenya 82.7% 

Brazil 82.8% 

Ireland 90.9% 

Total 84.4% 

Accelerated Reader – Reading Achievements this week 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
You could help increase your class percentage by doing some extra reading on myON! 
There are thousands of books for you to choose from! If you need a reminder of your 
login details, please speak to your  teacher. Visit https://www.myon.co.uk/login/ to start 
reading! 

KENYA & BRAZIL 

Australia 70% 

Poland 74% 

Kenya 100% 

Brazil 100% 

Ireland 78% 

https://www.myon.co.uk/login/


 

GOLD BOOK 

 
Mexico  

Reception 
 

Tobias C For fabulous writing and trying hard. 

Ellis O For coming back to school so settled after the 
holidays. 

 
China  
Year 1 

Lenny H For a fantastic first week back—an amazing effort 
in every single lesson. 

Isabella N For superb handwriting. Isabella works extremely 
hard to hit her English targets. 

 
Australia 
Year 2 

Kaleesi F For blowing me away in writing and maths this 
week. 

Franklin L For impressive knowledge and effort in History. 

  
Poland  
Year 3 

 
 
 

Sarah Mc For always being positive, kind and helpful. 

Alexander Z For your effort and determination in all lessons. 

 
Kenya 
Year 4 

  
 

Mia E For excellent English work this week and always 
upholding the school values. 

Melissa Mc For fantastic participation—using her geography 
knowledge for our new English book. 

 
Brazil 
Year 5 

  

CJ C For your improved behaviour and attitude to 
learning. 

Alyssa G For an excellent attitude to learning this week. 

 
Ireland 
Year 6 

Theo G For having a fantastic first week back! 

Alex H For excellent contributions in all lessons. 


